
          January 20, 2017 
 

COLUMBUS WASH DRAINAGE IMPROVEMENTS 
 

BELVEDERE AVENUE AT SENECA STREET TO RE-OPEN 
 

CLOSURE OF BELVEDERE AVENUE AT PIMA STREET 
Dear Neighbor, 
 
Clear Contracting has been contracted by the City of Tucson to complete the Columbus Wash Drainage 
Improvement Project which includes improving the drainage on Catalina Avenue and Belvedere Avenue 
by installing a new underground drainage system between these two streets and utility improvements 
(sewer and water) at various locations on Catalina Avenue, Belvedere Avenue, and Lester Street. 
 

Closures and Restrictions are as follows: 
 
Belvedere Avenue/Seneca Street Closure: 

 The work at Belvedere Avenue, just south of Seneca Street will be complete and re-opened prior 
to the closure at Belvedere Avenue and Pima Street (detailed below).   

 Unforeseen issues or weather could affect this schedule. 
 
Catalina Avenue/Lester Street Closure: 

 The intersection of Catalina Avenue and Lester Street will reopen to traffic prior to the closure 
detailed below. 

 
Belvedere Avenue/Pima Street Closure: - DELAYED DUE TO WEATHER 
The following work will now begin during the week of January 23rd and take approximately 2-3 
weeks.    Watch for advance warning signs to alert you to the start of construction.   

 Crews will be installing a large underground drainage box culvert in Belvedere Avenue at Lester 
Street.  The work extends north and south on Belvedere Avenue and the work will take 
approximately two weeks to complete.  Because of the depth of the excavation, a closure of 
Belvedere Avenue from just north of Pima Street to just north of Lester Street will be necessary.  

 Residents on Lester Street, east of Belvedere Avenue, can access northbound Belvedere Avenue 
only.  Residents on Lester Street, west of Belvedere Avenue, can only access Catalina Avenue to 
the west. 

 Driveways will not be permanently blocked at any time.  Access may change as the work 
continues  

 Motorists traveling northbound or southbound on Belvedere should consider Columbus Blvd., 
Catalina Avenue or Swan Road to avoid the closure.   

 Your utility service (water, sewer, electricity) will not be affected. 

 Unforeseen conditions or inclement weather could extend the work.   
 
We appreciate your patience during this work.  If you have any questions about this project, please call 
Nanette Pageau at (520) 885-9009 or Chris Hoey at Clear Contracting at (520) 784-8433. 

 


